
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of South Pickenham Parish Council
Wednesday 20 November 2024 at 6.00pm in the Home Farm Hospitality Suite
Present:  Cllrs John Blackburne (Chair), Sue Bloomfield, Stephen Chalkley and Simon Kroon.  In Attendance: Melanie Cousins – Parish Clerk.
Apologies for absence – Cllr C Chalkley and Fabian Eagle – NCC/BDC Councillor
1.  The meeting opened at 6.00pm.
2.   The Chairman welcomed everyone present. 
3.   Minutes of the last Meeting – The minutes of the meeting held on 4 September 2024 were approved and signed by the Chairman.  
4.   Matters Arising not included on the agenda – a) The Clerk would forward the report from NCC/BDC Cllr Eagle to the Cllrs.  b) Cllr Chalkley was concerned that the corner to Hilborough Road was unsafe.  Cllr Kroon said that the South Pickenham Estate would cut back the hedgerow and that should improve the safety of the corner.  c) The Chairman was concerned about the turn up Factory Lane.  He would draft a letter for the Clerk to send to the MD of Tanks UK.
5.   Update on NCC Parish Partnership Scheme 2023/24 – The road markings had not yet 
      been applied; the Clerk would continue to follow this up with NCC.   
6.   Church and Village Spring Clean – The Chairman advised that the church was in need of a spring clean, as there were so many bats in residence.  Although the church is no longer open for services, it remains a beautiful building and should be maintained as such.  In addition to concerns about the church, the Chairman said that village signs and the bus shelter would also benefit from being cleaned.  It was noted that the church organ was in good condition and was to be donated to Thornham Magnum church in Suffolk.  Following discussion, it was agreed that consideration would be given as to when it would be best to clean up the village; a leaflet would be drawn up and put through villagers’ letterboxes asking for any help that villagers would be prepared to offer.   
7.   Parish Precept 2025-2026 – The Clerk said that in 2023 the Council had applied for a Precept of £1,500.00.  Following discussion, Cllrs felt that this should be increased to £2,000.00 to allow for the current increase in costs.
8.   Correspondence – a) Official Film Office for Norfolk – The email had been forwarded to Cllrs.  Consideration to be given for suitable filming locations.  b) Permission for 24 industrial units – It was noted that this had been granted on the site of the former North Pickenham Airfield, Hilborough Road.  c) Norfolk Minerals and Waste Local Plan – The proposed changes to the plan could be seen on https://norfolk.oc2.uk .  Any representations should be made by 5pm on 13 December 2024.
9.  Approval of Accounts/Cheques issued – a) Street Lighting (Cozens UK Ltd) – 3-monthly standard maintenance charge for Aug/Sept/Oct (£54.00) had been paid outside the meeting; b) Clerk’s wages – 5 hrs per month (Sept/Oct 2024) + Work from home Allowance (£5.00), plus expenses (£5.00) = £130.00; c) Payments to npower – DD to npower 19 Aug = £19.66; DD to npower 18 Sept = £19.97; DD to npower 17 Oct = £21.71; DD to npower 19 Nov = £23.55.  d) Accounts for South Pickenham – Direct Credit from BDC received on 27 Sept 2024 (£750.00).  Bank balance as at 31 October = £1,131.99.
10. Any other business – Cllr Kroon said that some trees would be cut down at Pickenham Hall.  77 native hard wood trees would be planted in the field on the corner leading out of South Pickenham towards Watton.
11. Matters for next Meeting – There would be an update on the village spring clean.

Date of next PC meeting – Wed 05-February-2025 at 6.00pm at the Home Farm Hospitality Suite.

